
Sayyid Al-Hakeem discusses Mosul’s situation, to support Al-Sudani’s
government with Al-Nujaifi

Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, head of Al-Hikma National Movement, met Mr. Osama Al-Nujaifi and his

accompanying delegation on 22/7/2023, and discussed the developments of the political scene in

Iraq and the region and ways to support the government to achieve stability, implement its

program, and priorities of services and job opportunities, stressing the need to maintain

stability to start the reconstruction of liberated cities, especially the city of Mosul,

holding everyone responsible for maintaining stability in order to compensate its people for

the difficult security reality it has experienced.

His Eminence stressed the importance of the upcoming elections, calling for competition on the

basis of programs and service away from rivalry and political motivation, pointing out that the

provincial councils are service councils and the performance of the competing blocs must be a

service performance according to specific programs and timings.

Security-wise, His Eminence stressed the importance of social treatment for the liberated

areas, pointing out that security treatment is a necessity, but it is part of a package of

treatments that must be provided, including social treatment, decongestion, and economic

treatment by maximizing imports and improving the economic environment.


